Minutes of the Patient Group, White Rose medical Practice
Tuesday 3rd May 2016

Present:

Tom Sheard                  Chairman

David Wilson                Vice Chairman

Joanne Bullivant           PG Secretary/Office Supervisor
David Corrall                 Patient Representative

Margaret Sheard         Patient Representative

Jane Allen                     Patient Representative

Donal Shenton             Patient Representative

Lorraine Rippon           Partner/Nurse Practitioner
Theresa Gallear           Health Care Assistant

Welcome/Apologies

 Apologies were sent from Tony and Elaine Ennis and Andrew Athale as they were unable to attend the meeting.  Tom Sheard contacted Brian and Isabella Hill to ask if there was a more suitable time to enable them to attend the meetings.  Unfortunately due to other commitments they will have to stand down from The Patient Group.  The Group appreciated the meetings they have attended and thanked them for their support.
Items for discussion raised by members 
I. Chewing Cud Magazine

Donald Shenton asked to discuss the advertisement that the Patient Group were having in Chewin Cud magazine.  There needs to be a paragraph explaining what the group is about.  He has mentioned the Group to friends and it seems that no one is aware of what The Patient Group is about.  David Corrall suggested that we used the following:-

The Practice is trying to establish a thriving Patient Group of The White Rose Surgery. The Group will act as a link to exchange views both to and from the Doctors Surgery and Patients. 

Lorraine agreed with the above paragraph and will be used in the June issue.

2. DNA rate
The Group asked what the Practice Did Not Attend rate is.
3. Emis Access

It has been noted by members of the Group that there seems to be fewer appointments for patients to book on the online system.

4. Patient Council

Tom and Margaret Sheard already attend the Patient Council meetings and have been asked if any Patient Group members would like to attend to represent the Group.  David Wilson previously attended for 2 years and found that it was mostly run by NHS staff and as a result there was a lot of medical terminology used.  He found this frustrating and therefore the Group decided that Tom and Margaret would attend on their behalf and would bring feedback to the Group.
Feedback from last Practice Meeting
Lorraine Rippon and Theresa Gallear joined the meeting.
I.  Updating of the Practice website
The Practice has allocated 3 members of staff to update the website.  David Wilson would have liked the Practice Manager (Andrew Athale) to introduce himself to the Group and to discuss what we are allowed to put on the website.
II. TV monitoring in reception area
This was raised at the partners meeting and unfortunately isn’t possible due to the cost to the Practice as follows:-

£275 + VAT to take down the TV from the multipurpose room and make good the wall.

£275 + VAT to put the TV up in the reception area.

The extra cost of obtaining software to produce a slideshow.

The Group asked if the Practice could come either come up with an alternative or if there was funding to support the cost of moving the TV.  

III. Pharmacy issues
Joanne has spoken to the pharmacy regarding patients not getting their repeat prescription reordering sheet.  They do not automatically give out the slip however, if a patient requests they have one this can be arranged.  Joanne requested that Donald Shenton received his reordering slip and has proven to be successful.
Setting priority areas/Work topics for the PG

Lorraine to discuss funding or an alternative to the TV monitor in reception in the next clinical meeting.

Joanne to find out the DNA rate.

Joanne to speak to Practice Manager to ask if there is a reason for fewer appointments to book online.

Date and time of future meetings
Tuesday 5th July 2016, 11:30am
Tuesday 6th September 2016, 11:30am
